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Vignette #1

Tom has been teaching Math for 10 years.  When the new standards came out, he started by reading through them and identifying the standards that he knew he was already teaching, the standards that he wasn’t teaching and the ones he wasn’t sure what they were asking of students.  He then met with his department and they discussed what each of them had identified in their review of the standards.  Over the course of multiple meetings and some research they were able to come to consensus on what the standards were asking of students and what they could keep and what they needed to change in their current instruction.  During the first year of implementation the teachers continued to meet.  With each new unit, as a group they would create a summative assessment that they believed was aligned to the standards.  At the end of the unit the teachers would come together again to review student results.  As a group they would analyze the assessment item by item and discuss implications.  Sometimes they would find that they need to change the question because it didn’t get to the standard.  Sometimes they had to plan for additional instruction for the whole group or small groups of students.  At times their discussions would even impact future units.  It was a learning process for the teachers.  They increased their understanding of the standards and how to better meet the needs of their students.  Tom would then go back to his resources to see what he could use and what he need to find or create.  Tom started breaking down the standards into learning targets that could be used daily with students.  He found that this was making the expectations clearer for the students.  It also helped him in his planning.  This first year it was difficult to always have the materials ready for use with students.   He adapted what he could and kept a running list of the content where he needed more materials.  He went to other teachers teaching the same class to see what they had found.  There was a lot of sharing going on.  During the second and third year of implementation the department began to expand their resources to better meet the new standards.  With each new unit the team reviewed the assessments from the previous year.  Some changes were made based on their experience with the students.  Tom found that there were several questions that needed to be changed because while they had something to do with the identified standard, they didn’t necessarily help him know if the student had met the standard.  He decided that those standards were skills that students would need to master the standards but didn’t get to what the standard was asking.  He started to build a bank of items that he could use to formatively gauge student achievement of particular targets related to the standards.  He started using these with students throughout the unit.  It caused him to start to adjust his instruction as he learned about students who had misconceptions.  He started to use that information with students and involve them in the process.  Little by little he started seeing students take on more ownership of their learning.  
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Vignette #2

John has been teaching for 10 years.  Over those years he has refined his units so that he has his syllabus, lesson plans, activities, homework and assessments created.  When the new standards came out he read over them, identified what he was already teaching, what he wasn’t teaching right then and found that while there were some changes, he was glad to know that he was going to be able to use a lot of what he had been already doing.  He went through and changed the standards in his current units to match the new standards.  The department has been stressing the need to use learning targets with students.  So John started doing that with students.  He identified the standard that best matched what he was teaching and put it on the board.  Sometimes he was able to find a target in his teacher’s manual that would work.  He didn’t always go back and make sure that they were congruent with the standard and he wasn’t always sure that they completely matched but he was fulfilling the requirement of communicating them to students.  He was really glad that he didn’t need many new resources - money was tight at school and he let his principal know that the money could go to other classes because he had what he needed.  
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